
  

The Texas Department of Motor Vehicles (TxDMV) is pleased to announce the release of 

webDEALER 3.1.0. While the release will be deployed October 30, 2016, many of the 

changes will not take effect until January 1, 2017.  This latest release includes changes 

related to recent TxDMV rule changes associated with the Processing and Handling Fee and 
Title Convenience Fees 

Features of this update include: 

 Allows the webDEALER application to charge the Processing and Handling Fee and 

Title Convenience Fee for applicable title transactions. 

 Allows webDEALER dealers to charge a Title Convenience fee up to $10 (Only for 

dealers who are allowed to issue license plates). 

 Adds a column (Pay To County) to show the expected fee from dealership in order to 

process an application. 

 Adds a column (Paid To County) to show the amount received from the dealership. 

 Adds column (Pay To County) to show the expected fee from dealership in order to 

process the selected application(s). 

 Adds a column (Pay To County) to show the expected fee from dealership in order to 

process each group. 

 Page Changes 

o Reviewed Titles With Payment Due 

o Payments Completed 

o Group Reviewed Titles for Payment 

o Reviewed Title Groups with Payments Due 

o Approved Titles With Payments Due 

o Fee page; Title Preview page shows the processing and handling and title 

convenience fees. 

 Fixes to existing production issues 

Note: If you are processing a title with a sale date of December 31, 2016 or earlier, and an 

application date of January 1, 2017 or later, you must manually remove the Title 

Convenience Fee by changing it to zero in the administration section of webDEALER prior to 
computing the fees for the transaction. 

The TxDMV welcomes your feedback and appreciates your support. Please continue to let us 

know how we can best serve you.  

Thank you, 

Jeremiah Kuntz, Director 

Vehicle Titles and Registration Division 
Texas Department of Motor Vehicles 


